
REGION TWO SCHOOL of APPLIED TECHNOLOGY 

COOPERATIVE BOARD MEETING 

April 13, 2021 

5:00 P.M.   
MINUTES 

 
1. Declaration of Quorum: Yes – 12 members present. 

2. Acceptance of the minutes: It was moved by Carman Lilley and seconded by 

Stephen Porter to accept the minutes for March 16, 2021. The vote was 

unanimous. 

3. Public comment: None 

4. Adjustments to the agenda: Prior to the start of meeting – a moment of silence 

was held in memory of Cathy Bither. Cathy retired in 2019 after being a our 

Culinary Arts instructor for 34 years.  

5. Directors Report: 

a. SACS Forestry fire Clean up – Joe Schneider told the board that the fire and 

mold remediation is complete.  There is approx. $17,000.00 of electrical 

repairs to be done.  Painting and tank replacement should be complete 

within two weeks. 

b. Melmac – (handout) March/April events - Program Coordinator Rachael 

Upton highlighted the many Melmac related activities that occurred in 

March. April events include Bridge Academy students attend virtual 

meetings with Sen. Collins and Sen. King, Gallop Poll data collection, 

Mechanical Systems PERC training and the Northern Maine virtual job fair.  

Region Two and UMPI have signed an MOU agreement that offers ECE 

students to earn college credit. BIW spoke with students about their 

three-week pre-employment training program.   

c. Region Two CTE completer plans – Mr. Keaton shared career plans for 

students completing Region Two in June.  The numbers will be updated at 

May meeting.   

• 22 students  2-year Community College 

• 12 students  4-year University/College 

•   1 student  Apprenticeship Program 

•   2 students  Military 

• 10 students  Work 

•   2 students  Job Corp. 

• 11 students  undecided 

d. Region Two Student of the Year – Mrs. Upton and Mrs. Sloat introduced 

Alyssa Drake to board members.  She has been selected as the FY21 

Student of the Year and was awarded a $2,000.00 MELMAC scholarship.  



Alyssa accomplishments are many. She has earned –22 college credits 

(Bridge Academy), 3 credits for medical terminology, CNA certification, 

OSHA 10, (will complete) 1-year UMFK Nursing Fundamentals and 

Phlebotomy certification.   She will be attending the Nursing program at 

Husson in the fall.   Alyssa enjoys her time at Region Two and feels “very 

accomplished” at the end of the day.  Mrs. Sloat and Mrs. Upton both 

complimented Alyssa’s job ethic and willingness to helping others. 

6. FY22 Draft Budget – The FY22 budget was scheduled for approval.  On Friday, the state 

released a revised state CTE subsidy to FY22.  We will be receiving an increase.  Revision will 

be made to the proposed and reviewed by budget committee.  A final draft will be presented 

to board in May. 

7. Other: Mr. Keaton shared that late this afternoon it was reported that an adult CNA student 

has tested positive for C19.  Only the instructor was in contact with this individual.  Out of an 

abundance of caution all CNA instruction will be remote for this week.  The situation will be 

reassessed prior to school returning on April 26th. 

8. Adjournment: It was moved by Sue McLaughlin and seconded by Stephen Porter 

to adjourn at 5:22 p.m. Vote was unanimous.  

9. Next regular scheduled meeting May 11, 2021 

 

David Keaton 

David Keaton, Director 

Region Two School of Applied Technology 



ATTENDENACE 
 

Laura Farnsworth RSU # 50 

Mark Ganzel RSU # 70 

Ellen Askren RSU # 29 

Fred Grant RSU # 29 

Carman Lilley RSU # 50 

Larry Greenlaw RSU # 50 

Ed McGillicuddy RSU # 70 

Sue McLaughlin RSU # 29 

Clarissa Porter RSU # 70 

Stephen Porter RSU # 50 

Scott White RSU # 29 

Wayne Smith RSU # 84 

Richard Mitchell Region Two 
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